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Thornleareads 
 
There are so many exciting things happening in our library this year! We have energetic 
teacher-librarians and a library technician working every day in the library, Mr. Capi-
longo, Ms. Swailes and Mr. Lui.  As well, we are lucky to still have with us our hard-
working superhero head teacher-librarian, Ms. Hanff. 

Our student book club, Poison Oak, has blasted off with a field trip on Tuesday, Octo-
ber 13th to see the film adaptation of Andy Weir’s The Martian. Poison Oak also has 
gone virtual with its first-ever online discussion community where students can share 
book choices and comments.  

We have also launched our newest school wide library project, thornleareads.  Our 
goal is to include as many staff and students as possible in our online club.  Joining is 
simple:  look for your invitation in your GAPPS email account.  Membership is easy:  
make comments whenever you feel inspired by books you’ve read, or books others have 
posted about.  Look out for our in- library giveaways and drop by to have your picture 
taken with a book you love for our digital feed by the circulation desk.  

Also online, the YRDSB has allowed all staff and students to download Microsoft Office 
365 for free on up to five devices. If you are interested go to this website and log in 
with your GAPPS account and password: (https://products.office.com/en-ca/student). 

In the library, we have a new reading area with comfy chairs, an expanding French sec-
tion, new display shelves, a thornleareads’ television, student artwork, and a workstation 
full of homework supplies.  

Please drop in any time to suggest new titles, share ideas, study and sign out a book! 
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MESSAGE FROM THE VICE-PRINCIPAL 
 
 
Dear Families and Community Members, 
  
As we move into fall we hope that you found the start of the school year 
to be a great one!  Courses are fully underway at Thornlea.   Interim Re-
ports will be distributed to students on October 14th, 2015. Parents’ Night 
will take place on Thursday October 29th, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. We hope that 
you will be able to attend with your child as it is a wonderful and impor-
tant opportunity to find out how your child has been adjusting to the aca-
demic and social expectations so far. We look forward to meeting with 
you. 
  
Last week was safety week at school and you may have heard your child 
discuss our fire drill, and lockdown drill. Safety is our first priority at 
Thornlea and your child’s cooperation in these drills helps us to ensure 
that in the unlikely event of an emergency we are prepared and ready to 
maintain safety.   
  
While we are only in the second month of this school year, we already are 
preparing to welcome our future grade nines into our building.  Shortly, 
we will begin to visit all of our elementary partner schools to talk to the 
grade 8’s who will join us next September.  The school is also preparing 
for our Grade 8 Open House Night which will take place on Thursday, Oc-
tober 22nd from 6:30-8:30 p.m.  A Director of AP Canada will be here that 
evening to talk about the Advanced Placement Program and there will be 
department displays and hands on activities for families to enjoy as they 
get to sample the amazing programs available for our students.    
 
We wish you a warm and sunshine-filled October. 
  
Warmest Regards, 
  
Kimberley Tavares, 
Vice-Principal 
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CLUBS 2015 - 2016 

 

#No Filter 

Accounting 

Art Council 

Athletic Council 

Biology 

Breakfast 

Christian Fellowship 

Dance 

DECA 

Drama 

Eco 

Empowered Student Partnerships (ESP) 

Equity Team 

Fishing 

Free the Children 

French 

Games 

GSA 

History Club 

Homework 

Investment 

Lights, Set and Sound 

Morning Announcement 
Music Council 
Newcomers 

Peer Buddies 

Poison Oak 

Prom Committee 

Red Cross Society 

Run 

Savory and Sweet 

Ski 

TSAC 
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Literacy Corner 
 

 
 
 
 October 9, 2015 
 
 
 
 
The Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test (OSSLT) is a requirement for students 
who wish to graduate with a secondary school diploma.  At Thornlea Secondary 
School, we are taking many steps to assist our students in completing the test 
successfully.  One way that we have chosen to assist our students is by offering an 
after school program to reinforce reading and writing skills. 
 
While receiving additional assistance through the after school program, your 
son/daughter will continue to receive regular instruction from his/her classroom 
teachers related to the reading and writing skills required for each subject.  We believe 
that this special program will make a difference in your sons/daughter’s knowledge 
and confidence related to reading and writing.  For some students, further assistance 
will be required.  For this group of students, a second set of sessions may be offered 
later in the school year. 
 
Please read and complete the attached Student Registration Form if you think that 
your son/daughter would benefit from the after school literacy program.  Your 
signature is required as permission for your son/daughter to participate in the after 
school program. Or alternatively, forms will be available in the guidance office,  
periods 3 and 4. Please note that the school is not able to provide transportation for 
students within the time frame of this program, so there may be a need for you to 
arrange transportation for your son/daughter following each session. In addition, a 
commitment from 12 students is necessary for this program to be offered. 
 
For more information, please contact Ms. Vatousis at extension 178. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Joe Foti, 
Principal 
 
 
 
      8075 Bayview Avenue Thornhill, ON  L3T 4N4                  905-889-9696                                thornlea.ss@yrdsb.ca

Dear Parents/Guardians of Grade 10 students: 
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
 
A reminder that the Guidance Team this year consists of Mr. Paul Stephenson (Counselor/
Student Success), Ms. Andrea Tse (Counselor & Head of ESL), Ms. Joan Walker (Counselor & 
SHSM Coordinator), Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett 
(Guidance Secretary). 
 
The Post-Secondary Visits at Thornlea Schedule is posted in this e-bulletin and outside the 
Guidance Office on our bulletin board.  Copies are also available in our guidance office.  Stu-
dents should listen to the daily announcements for the time and room that they will be pre-
senting.  Don’t forget that the College Fair is being held (Oct. 19th and 20th) at the Direct En-
ergy Centre. Keep in mind that many Post-Secondary Institutions (Universities and Colleges) 
will be coming to Thornlea to speak to our senior students in the first semester.  We have al-
ready hosted Brescia@Western University, Ryerson-Engineering, Western University, Careleton 
University, Seneca College. We have for the week of Oct. 13th the following are coming: Hum-
ber College, Guelph-Humber University, York-Schulich School of Business and many more to 
follow.   
 
As for Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please make an appointment 
to see Mr. Stephenson in the Guidance office during period 3.  Mr. Paul Stephenson will be 
having a Scholarship Seminar on Thursday October 15th at 11:35 in Room 213. 
 
Two great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 
 
http://www.studentawards.com/ 
 
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/scholarships 
 
We also would like to remind students of the process for making guidance appointments.  If 
any student would like to make an appointment with their “Alpha/Sector” identified counselor, 
they should come to the Guidance Office before school starts (8:25 to 8:50), during their 
lunch, or after school (3:05 to 3:30). 
 
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a new process in place for 
Community Service Hours.  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their 
Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community 
service opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for approval. 
 
We also would like to announce a new initiative to all our grade 9 students.  Grade 9 students 
that complete their 40 community service hours in their grade 9 year will receive a special cer-
tificate of completion.  Also, as an added incentive, when the school has special events, such 
as dances, or buy-ins, they will get into one event for free!   
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office 
and pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bul-
letin Board” for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
 
 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 
 
Follow us on Twitter:   http://twitter.com/thornlea_ss 
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 Post Secondary Visits for Fall 2015 

 
 

Date Name Time Room 

September 29th Brescia University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm TBA 

October 1st Ryerson Engineering 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 7th Western University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 8th Carleton University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 9th Seneca College 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 13th Humber College 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 14th Guelph-Humber 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 19th Huron University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 20th Wilfrid Laurier University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 21st Brock University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 23rd Centennial College 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 26th Nipissing University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 28th Guelph University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

October 29th UOIT 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 2nd U of T 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 5th Waterloo University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 9th Ryerson University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 13th George Brown 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 16th University of Ottawa 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 17th Trent University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 18th McMaster University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 19th Windsor University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 20th Queens University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   

November 30th Laurentian University 11:30 am – 12:30 pm   
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 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
October 12     Thanksgiving (No school) 
 
October 14     Interim Reports Home 
       Parents’ Night Info Home 
 
NEW DATE!!! 
October 22     Grade 8 Family Night 
       6:30—8:30pm 
 
NEW DATE!!! 
October 26     School Council Mtg 7:15pm 
 
October 29     Parents’ Night 6:30-8:30pm 
 
November 2-6     Spirit Week!  
       More info to come in next bulletin 
 
November 4     Take Your Kids To Work Day 
       Grade 9 students only 
       Info to go home with students soon! 
 
November 9     Term 1 in Sem 1 Ends 
 
November 10     Term 2 in Sem 1 Begins 
 
November 11     Remembrance Day Assembly 
 
November 16     School Council Mtg 7:15pm 
 
November 17     Mid-term reports home  
 
November 23     GRAD Photo’s Begin 
 
November 26     Homecoming/Semi-Formal 
 
November 27     PA Day  
 
 


